MINUTES OF THE RAYNHAM PARK & RECREATION COMMISSION

Regular Monthly Meeting, March 5, 2019, 6:00 p.m.

South School, 305 South Street East, Raynham, MA

In Attendance: Chairman Chris Shaw, Commissioner Jim Brow, Commissioner Josh Daisy, Director Tim McRae, and Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary SJ Blanchard.  
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m.  Jim made a motion to approve the minutes of the Feb. 5, 2019 meeting.  Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.  
Under Old Business, Commissioners rescheduled the site visits to the dog park location options under consideration.  Commissioners will meet with Tim at the office on Wednesday, March 13 at 4:30 p.m.  The previously scheduled March 2nd visits had to be cancelled due to a snowstorm.
The following spring and summer field-use applications were reviewed and acted on:

1. Kevin Ellis submitted an application for the use of the gazebo and its surrounding lawn area for the 2019 Raynham Pride Day on Sunday, Sept. 15/raindate Sept. 22.  Tim noted that the area has already been approved for use by a horse group on the 15th and that he has a call in to them to see whether they’d be able to reschedule their horse show, but he has yet to hear back from them.  Jim made a motion to approve the Pride Day request, pending field availability.  Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed. 
2. Raynham Youth Soccer submitted its spring season permit application for the MLArruda, Burke, Griffiths, and the Borden Colony multi-purpose fields from April 6 – June 8, 9 a.m. – 5 p.m. seven days a week.  Practices will be held on weekdays and games on the weekends.  Tim noted that the multi-purpose field will be rested for the season.  Jim made a motion to approve this request; Josh seconded it and a unanimous vote followed.

3. Sunday Morning Softball requested the use of the Reid and Borden Colony softball fields from 8 a.m. to 1 p.m. on Sundays from April 21 – Oct. 6.  Jim made a motion to approve this request with a fee of $1,100; Josh seconded it and a unanimous vote followed.
4. RYBSA submitted a request to host the NE Regional Baseball Tournament at the Merrill complex, July 12 - 22 from 7 a.m. to 11 p.m. daily.  Josh made a motion to approve with a fee of $550; Jim seconded the motion and unanimous vote followed.

5. RYBSA submitted its spring/summer request to use the Merrill complex, Burke and McKenney Babe Ruth fields March 1 to Sept. 1 from 7 a.m. to 11 p.m. daily.  Jim made a motion to approve this request with no fee; Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

Commissioners voted unanimously to recommend that the Board of Selectmen approve the two one-day liquor license requests for upcoming Lions Club fundraising events.  The organization will host a clam boil on Sunday, May 19, 2019 from noon to 6 p.m. and their annual golf tournament on Friday, June 7, 2019 from noon to 4 p.m.  Both events will take place at their clubrooms, located at 2234 King Philip Street.  The motion was made by Josh and seconded by Jim.
Tim advised the Commissioners that preplanning for the summer playground program is well underway with plans for registration to begin online on May 1st.  In light of expenses and wages all increasing, he is recommending that the Commission consider increasing the cost of attending the program, which he noted, hadn’t been raised in recent years.  He recommended that the 2018 fee of $95/wk. for the half-day program be increased to $105/wk., and that the 2018 fee of $170/wk. for the full-day program be increased to $185/wk.  He reminded the Commission that the fees include a field-trip for all except those enrolled in the Tadpole preschool program, as well as a weekly swim for those children attending for the full day.  Jim made a motion to increase the rates in accordance with Tim’s recommendations.  Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.  
The Chairman noted that the grounds crew’s recent efforts at the Raynham State Forest look great, and he noted that the ongoing organization efforts at the office are an improvement.
Tim reported on the following:

· He is slated to appear before the newly-formed government study committee tomorrow evening. 

· The daycare expansion application is nearing completion.
· The final day of the youth basketball season, scheduled for last Saturday, had to be postponed by a week due to the snowstorm.  Tim extended his thanks to Heather Nix and Sarah Gluck for a well-run program.
· The multi-purpose field will be rested this year.

· He met recently with Eagle Scout candidate Thomas McDermott, as well as Thomas’ father and his Scout leader to discuss his proposed Eagle Scout project for the construction of a second bocce court near the Senior Center.  It is estimated that it will involve one weekend’s work, which will take place over the second or third weekend in May.  Plans also call for the installation of new benches and fixing up the grills located there.  At its completion, the candidate would like to pose for photos with the Commissioners at the site.  Tim noted that next year it is expected that there will be five Eagle Scout candidates locally.
The meeting was adjourned at 6:26 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

SJ Blanchard
Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary
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